Appendix D
Health Report

Health and Wellbeing Board Meeting November 19th

This meeting focused on Priority 1 - Ensure a positive start to life for children, young people and
their families.

The accompanying paper to the personal story outlines the multiagency approach to children
service across the county. The development of the joint emotional Health and Wellbeing Board to
address various changes including those addressing autism, mental health and counselling
services.

The need to develop a smoother transfer to adult services has been recognised, but there are still
actions to be implemented.

The JSNA for Vulnerable Children has provided a datbase for the development of services which
address the causes of vulnerability.

Agenda item 7 focused on the Prevention work for the Health system Transformation Programme

The Objectives are based on the need to identify those prevention interventions which will provide
maximum return on investment.

Many of these interventions can be provided by the Districts e.g fall prevention stop smoking and
improvements in housing environments.

The paper is full of clear recommendation for change but no real action plan at this time and no
finance to kick start the process. But it could provide useful data on which to base proposals for
new ways of doing current services.

The Better Care fund update

New proposals to meet the requirements of the Better Care fund would be required in February but
guidelines were still awaited. The criteria for obtaining Better Care Funds in 2015 - a reduction of
1% in unplanned admissions - was unlikely to be achieved.

Health Committee 17th December

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough NHS Foundation Trust (CPFT) CQC Inspection Report

The Trust received an overall rating of good.
The safe domain was rated as requiring improvement.

The Trust outlined their plans to inject £2.2m. Questions were raised about Domestic violence and
children services.

Older People and Adult Community Services

The termination of this contract had only just occurred and the committee satisfied itself that
patients and staff had been reassured and services were being provided. The committee was told
that the new way of delivering service would continue until a full review had been undertaken.

Draft business Planning Proposals

This budget was discussed but predates the Government spending review which requires a
significant reduction in the budge for 2016 .



Health Visiting

Funding for the provision of Health Visitors has been transferred from NHS England to Local
Authorities. There is significant pressure on this budget and savings have to be made. So the joint
commissioning of health visitor services with other early years services.

Health and Wellbeing Board 14 January 2016

Priority 3 - Encourage healthy lifestyles and behaviours in all actions and activities while respecting
people’s personal choices

The personal stories included people who had needed to lose weight in order to reduce health
problems such as diabetes, heart disease and mobility.

The paper outlines services throughout Cambridgeshire provided by a range of public, private and
voluntary providers. The strategy was provided in the papers.

Older Peoples and Adult contract
The CCG provided more reassurance that services would continue to be provided as outlined in

the contract until the review had reported. There is no question of going back to previous service
models.

Councillor Sue Ellington



